

JUNE MEETING

DATE: June 8, 1978

PLACE: Hart Park for Pot Luck -see

Larry Boef's Article

TIME: 6:30

JUNE CALENDAR

June 4 Swap Meet..L.A. County Fairgrounds

June 8 Regular Meeting

June 11 C.H.V.A. Mileage Tour...to Rancho, Calif.

June 16,17 & 18 Annual Fathers Day Campout -- Lilac Oaks Campgrounds

June 17 Car Show.. Ten Cars on display at E. Anaheim Mall

June 22-24 M.A.R.C. National Meet-Dearborn, Mich.

June 28-July 1 M.A.F.C.A. National Meet--Arlington, Virginia

June 22 Board Meeting at Tom Schenks

THE FRESIDENTS MESSAGE by Matt Plotkin-President 962-2117

The month of May was a busy month with two big tours. The Annual Mothers Day Winery Tour had a good turnout, and no rain for a change. In fact - it was a perfect day, and for those who went and were able to remember the event after touring three wineries - it was a fun day.

The 2nd Annual Fun Day Sponsored by the Southern Calif. Region Association, of which our club is a member, was held at Whittier Narrows Park. Orange County had the best participation with a total registration of 18 cars and 24 gymkhana event drivers out of the total of 106. We took our share of the trophies - and everyone had fun with some of the most interesting gymkhana events in

Presidents message Contd.

a long time. Special thanks to Dick McNabb for setting up our event - which was a Roulette Toss and for makin g our trophies.

There was discussion at the Board Meeting to suggest that to gals be given some additional consideration at next years Fun Day as it is difficult to maneuve the Model A in some of the events and therefore, the gals cannot compete on an equal footing. was discussed at the Regional Meeting on Friday, May 26th. The decision was made to provide an additional trophy in each event for the women only. So all you gals out there - start practicing your driving skills for next year Fun Day on May 20th - and let's see Orange County sweep all the awards. It was also established to award the Best Overall Driver a trophy.

Two reminders. Don't forget the contest for a new design for the Distributor cover. All entries are due at the next meeting. Be original, be artistic, be creative and please be on time.

, Secondly, someone will be contacting each of you to sell Raffle Tickets for the Round-Up. Your support is really needed thi year, so plese hustle tickets for the quilt. We have 1500 to sell, and should try to sell them all.

There will be a new meeting place this month - please check elsewhere in the paper for the location.

"Your A's Activities by Tom Schenk 637-9599

At this time only 14 familie have reserved a space for this months Campout. Please see me at our June 8 meeting to reserve your campsite and get your map for the Lilac Oaks Campgrounds.

Your A's Act. Contd.

If you are not attending the campout, please try to attend our club's car show held on June 17th, at East Anaheim Mall, 2310 E. Lincoln Ave. in Anaheim.

Besides the campout to Lilac Oaks which is a mileage tour even though you are on your own getting there, we will have a tour this month to the C.H.V.A. Inter-Club Car Show at Rancho, Calif. This was a very fine show last year and again this tour gives you members from Corona a later start than the rest of us. We will leave the Orange Mall at 9:30 on June 11th. Please bring your own picnnc lunch & etc.

Good luck to our club members who are lucky enough to attend the National Meets this month. Bring home those Trophies you guys & gals.

LISTED BELOW IS A SCHEDULE OF OUR CLUB'S ACTIVITIES FOR THE RE-MAINDER OF THE YEAR. AT THIS TIME A FIN OF THE TOUR EVENTS ARE NOT FINALIZED BUT IT IS HOPED THAT MOST ACTIVITIES ARE LISTED FOR YOU TO PUT ON YOUR FAMILY CALENDAR.

(Larry Conkol is arranging a

July 17 Angel's Baseball Game. Our Annual Baseball Night.

July 30 Beach Party Doheney Beach Mileage Tour

Huntington Center Car Show Aug. 11-13 Harbor M.A.R.C. Weekend

Meet & Fashion Show

Progressive Dinner -Mileage Aug. 12 Tour

Aug. 19 & 20 Annual Long Beach Swap Meet

Sept. 15-17 Griswald's Weekend Meet & Fashion Show

Sept. 23&24 17th Annual Rim of The World Tour

Ninth Annual All Ford Picnic at La Palma Park

Our Round Up at Knott's Oct. 21 Berry Farm

Our Annual Holloween Party Oct. 28 at Livingston's

Nov. 10-12 San Diego Fun Weekend. Tour, gymkhana & show

CALENDAR CONTD.

Dec. 14 Our Annual Childrens Christmas Party

Our Holiday Dance at Dec. 16 Anaheim Bowl

Please let Joan Krist or my self know if you can attend our Annual Baseball Night by the June 11th meeting as we want to order good seats as early as possible. ****

> TECH TATTER BY Larry Boef 597-2120

Our spring seminar seems to be springing around from place to place. The new time and place is Friday June 23rd at Tom Schenks at 7:30 P.M. Tom has his rear spring ready for surgery so we'll take it off and apart and demonstrate how to make it spring back to life.

Still in the offing, how to install a La Barron Bonney upholstery kit.

The program for June will be a Pot Luck (due to our having to change meeting places) and wil be held at Hart Park in Orange. neat tour-date to be announced) at So. Glassell and the Garden Grove Freeway,, at 6:30. Every-One please bring a main dish to feed eight and those whose last names begins with from A to M please bring a desert and those from N to Z please bring a salad or vegetable. Please bring your own table service.

> TECH TIP- When restoring your motor no matter how clean you get the block often times when you first start your engine you find to your dismay that your brand new radiator is overheating. What has happened is that small bits and particles of scale & rus hiding down in the bottom of the block have been circulated and stopped up the radiator. Solution Wait until you have run your engine a few hours before you get your radiator done or if you

have an old radiator around stick that on to collect all that crud and then put on your new radiator and you'll have many years of good cooling ahead.

ROUND-UP REPORT by Chuck Williams 836-7057

I'm trying to make this years
Round-Up one of the best ever! You
can help me by purchasing your tickets early and by talking it up to
your friends and acquaintances.
Promotion is going to be the name of
the game!

Also, the raffle tickets should be available by this months meeting. I would like to see each member make a personal commitment to selling tickets. The specific amount I'll leave up to you, but 10-20 should be no problem, as most of you know. Just mentioning Model "A" Fords makes ears perk up. They are great attention getters and conversation piecees. Selling our tickets shouldn't be any problem. Let's all pitch in.

Response to the letter telling of the Round-Up has been promising. San Diego and Jewel Chapters would like to know more about it and promotional visits will be made soon.

Special thanks to Dick McNabb for laying out the Round-Up flyers. Let's hear it for Dick...

See you at the next meeting, Chuck Williams ***************** ROUND-UP QUILT by Linda Williams 836-7057

Ladies & gentlemen stitchers:
Remember, this is June & I need the
squares turned in by the July meeting. Flease work on your designs now
I will call you to remind you later:
in the month. Thanks for your work
and help! Remember the shape is
tall up and down.

Fast or slow-first or last? How do you tour on the freeway with fifteen model A's and maintain a safe freeway speed? On our last tour to Whittier Narrows the speed at the end of the tour line was reduced in many instance to less than 40 mph. This situation was particuliarly bad when changing from one freeway to another. The average speed throutout the tour was barely 45 mph which is the bare minumum to still be legal on the freeway.

Now, I agree with the tour rules provision that we don't pull out and pass, however, something must be done to make our tours safe.. Should we travel in groups limited to five or six cars? How about you? We need your response to help solve this problem so we can all have a good safe tour. If you have an idea, see me or any board member or come to a board meeting and help us plan a better system

a better system.

Larry Boef

MOTHER'S DAY WINE TOUR by Jean Griffin

Tom Schenk finally came through and we spent an entire tour in complete sun shine. Maybe he has at st found the magic words and rain clouds no longer follow him around.

At 10:01 fifteen A's, one T Bird a couple of Detroit Irons left the Orange Mall. (If what's his name would finfsh the Vicky, he would'nt have to sneak into tours in Detroit Irons.)

In 70 degree weather we pass ed beautiful green country side on our way to Californis's Oldest Winery. Several samples later we left for more samples and a picnic at the Brookside Winery. Hare our combined lunche became a banquet and no one went away hungry, Since the wine bottles were NOT in short supply, no one suffered from thirst eithe The "Big Boys" played Bacchi

Wine Tour Contd.

Ball while the women did the clean up work. (as usual). Then with picnic baskets, wine bottles and kids back in the A's we were once more on our way.

Turning into our last wine stop, the Krist's and Douglass' had a scare as some car ran a red light and squeezed between their two A's. Thankfully, without damage except to their nerves. So, we had now all arrived at our 3rd and last winery of the tour. (San Antonia for those of you who can't remember). Then the mad rush to line up at the bar for the last wine tasting of the day. Penny greeted some of the members at the door in a barbecue apron printed with Bill's famous words. "BITCH, BITHC, BITCH".

I also over heard the words of that great "A" member, what's-hername, " It was a smashing tour".

ATSENTION!!!!

MAY BOARD MEETING

The May meeting of the Board of Directors was held at the home of Mary & Virgil Stockard on May 25, 1978. The meeting was called toorder at 7:45 p.m.

The minutes of the April meeting were read and approved as read. The treawurer's report was given and accepted.

The activities report was then given by chairman Tom Schenk. Three major events were planned for

May Board Meeting Contd.

June and will appear in the cal-

Technical advisor, Larry Boef, reported that the June technical seminar would be on June 9th at Tom Schenks home on the subject of springs.

Round-Up Chairman Chuck Williams reported that the new revised tickets are now ready. Presentations at the various cluare now being set up, and the actual visitations should start in July and continue into August. Raffle tickets are being printed and should be ready by the next general meeting.

Discussion then followed on the proposed raffle at the General Meeting. The family name of every member would be put in the raffle box. At each meeting ther would be a drawing, and if the member is present, he would receive the \$5.00 cash prize. Any member of that family that is present at the meeting may collect the prize provided that the winner is wearing his/her name badge. If there is no winner, that is if the person is not present, then the \$5.00 will be carried forward to the next meeting, and at that meeting there would be a \$10.00 prize.

The next subject for discussion was that there should be two catagories for driving events one for men and one for women. It was agreed that they should not compete against one another.

. The next Board Meeting will be June 22nd at the home of Tom and Arlene Schenk.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

M. M. Livingston, Secretary

THANKS FOR THE YUM, YUMS:
Thanks go to Jean Griffin and
Delores Stout for supplying
cookies & etc. at the May Meeting.

FOR SALE: Womens Era Clothes also childrens Orange jacketssizes 10 & 14 Carol Conkol772-893

いこづし

	-				
L D S	N.	21	CLITE Show	M.A. R.C. NATIONALY	ログラ (
ードボー			21/1 GIND OUT	M. A. R.C.	M.A.E.C.A. NATIONAL
TRAINS.	7-4	S (E J'H'R) MEETING HART PARK	75	MESTING	5.3
X/ED		1,	74	77	60 61
13277		7 3	1-1 K)	0 7	27
MICH		S)	12	74	E 6
NES		4 8009 4	11 С. Н. V. Н., М. ILE A QE ТОКК	28 CLUB CAMP CAT	5